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Next Meeting  
 

SEPTEMBER 12 
 
 

TREATS: 
A - G  

OGQG  30TH ANNIVERSARY  
1982 — 2012 

J oin us at the September 12th meeting as we celebrate 30 years as the 

Orange Grove Quilters Guild!    We’ll have cake and each member will  

receive a commemorative pin designed by our own Jeri Lopes. 

The anniversary quilt is complete.  There are 80 signature blocks on the 

quilt.  Special thanks to Mary Stockard for the beautiful machine  

embroidery, and Sherril Gerard who embroidered blocks for Blanche 

Young and Eleanor Haywood.  

 

Remember, only those who have a block IN THE QUILT may purchase ad-

ditional tickets to win it.  Tickets are $1 each.  The winner will be drawn at 

the September meeting. 

 

I have extra patterns used in the quilt available if anyone wishes to pur-

chase them.  They'll be 10 cents. 

       ~ Barbara Purks 

CONGRATULATIONS  

TO OUR O.C. FAIR EXHIBITORS 
 

S everal of our OGQG members exhibited quilts in this years Orange 

County Fair.  Ursula Hartunian, received an Honorable Mention,  Joann 

Schaum received a Best of Division for her "Craziness of Friends" quilt , 

Carol Munn received a 3ard Prize Judges Award, and Jan Zussman re-

ceived an Honorable Mention.   Congratulations, Ladies!   Will we get to 

see these at our November Quilt Show? 
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A Word from our President…. 
M y goodness this summer has flown by.   It’s already time for school to 

start as vacations and family reunions draw to an end and all of us settle 

back into our usual routines. 

 

We were all somewhat startled to attention last meeting by a little earth-

quake.  Luckily, it was fairly gentle reminder for all of us to check our emer-

gency supplies.  We had a terrific and inspiring trunk show by Carol Logue 

(Carol makes “big” quilts) and a really productive workshop the next day using techniques that are time-

saving and allow for accurate piecing every time.  Many of our members participated in the Orange 

County Fair and received ribbons, and, as always, we had our wonderful Show and Tell. 

 

I want to thank everyone for your participation in all of our guild activities.  We had a great turn out for 

Long Beach IQF white gloving and the ticket sales of our new opportunity quilt.  Remember to pick up 

your tickets from Bonnie Lippincott.  You always give terrific support to our school supply collections for 

the Marine families at Camp Pendleton and our Philanthropy quilts, pillowcases, and Christmas stockings.  

Our Kaleidoscope of Quilts show preparations are moving right along.   The deadline for entries is Sep-

tember 13th and the last day to turn the items in is the October 10th guild meeting.  I think our guild ex-

emplifies the old saying that "many hands do indeed make for light work." 

 

See you at the next meeting. 

            Susan 

 GET READY FOR FALL 
WITH A NEW LEAF  

F or complete instructions and 

downloadable PDF file, go to http://

www.allpeoplequilt.com/projects-ideas/

table-toppers-runners/a-new-leaf-table-

runner_1.html  

http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/projects-ideas/table-toppers-runners/a-new-leaf-table-runner_1.html
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/projects-ideas/table-toppers-runners/a-new-leaf-table-runner_1.html
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/projects-ideas/table-toppers-runners/a-new-leaf-table-runner_1.html
http://www.allpeoplequilt.com/projects-ideas/table-toppers-runners/a-new-leaf-table-runner_1.html
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PHILANTHROPYPHILANTHROPY  

 

RENEW YOUR JO-ANN VIP DISCOUNT CARDS  

J o-Ann’s VIP discount cards expire August 31 so be sure to renew by showing your guild 

membership card at the Customer Service counter.  The VIP card entitles you to 10% off 

your entire purchase.   

 

T hanks to everyone who brought in school supplies. Dave Sullivan called me and said the 3/1 

was very appreciative. 

 

We received so many pillow cases, quilts and tops at the August meeting. Thanks again to our 

members for the fabrics and door prize items.  The Beach Party at Camp Pendleton is September 

15th. and the foster children’s picnic is September 23rd, so remember to bring in any pillow cases 

and baby quilts still out to the September meeting as we still have time.  We’re hoping for a record 

year! 

 

Hope you all had a good summer and got lots of sewing done.  I got the wedding quilt finished for 

my grandson so I'm happy. 

  

Carolyn Poppen, Susan and I got 22 baby quilt kits put together ,  

so we now have 44 quilts that need to be quilted. We also got the  

fabric bins sorted and the finished quilts sorted. I took 30 quilts to  

Colette’s Children’s Home in Huntington Beach. 

 

See you in September! 

                                                                                             ~  Carol Howerton and Susan Derring 
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2012 Kaleidoscope of Quilts – November 2 & 3, 2012 

 

Fliers -- So much to do, and so many helpers to do it.  Thanks to everyone who distributed fliers to 

quilt shops.  More fliers are available from Pam Boozan or Beckie Welty if you think of a planned trip 

before the next guild meeting. 

 

Quilt Entries -- We received a lot of great feedback on the two new categories for quilt submissions.  

They are Youth and Beginners.  The Quilt Entry Form is included in this newsletter.  Start deciding on 

what quilts you want to enter, and bring your entry forms to the August meeting.  Mary Stockard is our 

Quilt Acquisition Chair and is available to answer any questions at 714-893-2502, 

mstockard@verizon.net. 

 

Whisper Quilts -- Be sure to submit your Whisper Quilts, including the original picture and each quilt’s 

story.  They will be featured at the show. 

 

Featured Quilter -- Our featured quilter is Mary O’Driscoll, whose name was misspelled in the last 

newsletter.  Our apologies! 

 

Pre-Sale Admission Tickets -- Bonnie Lippincott will have pre-sale tickets available starting at the Au-

gust guild meeting for $5.  Tickets at the door will be available for $7. 

 

CD Pre-Order -- Scott Oberle will be creating a CD of all of the quilts in the quilt show.  These CDs will 

only be available by pre-order.  See the order form included in this newsletter.  Cost of the CD is $5, 

and will be an excellent remembrance of our guild’s artistry.  If you are undecided, but get jealous of 

your lucky friends with a CD in their hands, you can order a CD at or after the show.  That order will 

include a $5 shipping charge, so order early. 

 

Opportunity Baskets -- We need baskets and the stuff to fill them!  Friendship groups, we call on you 

to consider donating a basket.  Our chairs are:  Suzette Rooker, 714-892-0429, youbetcha-
baby@yahoo.com; Donna Hovartos, 818-572-3958, donnahovaros@hotmail.com; Thayone Jones , 714-
891-8655, thayone@ca.rr.com 
 

Sewing Machine Opportunity Drawing -- SewVacLtd has  generously donated a Janome DC2012 

which was on display at June's guild meeting.  Tickets will be available at guild meetings and the quilt 

show for $1 each or 6 for $5.  Our sincere appreciation to Joyce Oberle and SewVacLtd for arranging 

this opportunity. 

 

Quilt Appraisals -- Anne Copeland will be available at our show for quilt appraisals.  Her message says, 
“I will do the verbal evaluations for free, and only charge for the written appraisals - $45 each, and 
guild members can have their appraisals for $35 each.  I thank you so much for the great opportunity, 
and I am marking it right now on my calendar!!!”  She is a Studio Art Quilts Associate (SAQA), Profes-

sional Association of Appraisers of Quilted Textiles (PAAQT).  Thank you to Thayone Jones for making 

this connection.  If you are interested in helping Anne schedule appraisal appointments and act as her 

guild coordinator, please let Pam or Beckie know. 

 
 

mailto:mstockard@verizon.net
mailto:youbetchababy@yahoo.com
mailto:youbetchababy@yahoo.com
mailto:donnahovaros@hotmail.com
mailto:thayone@ca.rr.com
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Volunteers -- Many of you have already indicated you want to help.  Have no fear, we need you.  

Justine Gentile and Marie Blash will be soliciting volunteers for specific tasks that are needed at and 

before the quilt show.  Candyce Ping has volunteered to head up the white glovers.  Many thanks!! 
 

The next planning meeting is Monday, September 10, 10:00 AM, Pam Boozan’s 

house.  She can be reached at 714 962-5231 or pboozan@aol.com.  Beckie Welty 

can be reached at 714 266-8826 or bwelty@pacbell.net. 

CD ORDER FORM 
 “A Kaleidoscope of Quilts” Quilt Show CD --- November 2 & 3, 2012 

Sponsored by ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD 
 

1 PRE-ORDER - $5 

1 ORDER AT OR AFTER SHOW - $10, includes shipping 
 

All orders must be pre-paid to OGQG. Joyce Oberle will be collecting at guild meeting, phone 

714 894-4970.  All quilts displayed at the “Kaleidoscope of Quilts” will be photographed and 

included on the CD.  CDs should be available to pick up on Saturday, November 3, 2012 or at 

the November guild meeting. 
 
 

 

NAME: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

PHONE: ___________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

ADDRESS: __________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

EMAIL: ____________________________________________________________________________________________ 

 

 
Rev. 2, 2012  PB 

mailto:pboozan@aol.com
mailto:bwelty@pacbell.net


Page 6 DISPATCHER 



Page 7                                        ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD   

ORION’S STAR….FOR ALL SEASONS  
WORKSHOP BY CAROL LOGUE 

O ur own Carol Logue taught us “Orion’s Star” and “A Star for All Seasons”.  

We kept cool and happy, and accomplished so much in a very relaxed work-

shop. What a treasure Carol is.     
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OGQG BULLETIN 

BOARD 

 

T ake advantage of 

the guild’s bulletin 

board in the back of 

Acker Hall if you’re 

looking for specific items or services or 

have items to give away.  Just a few 

rules apply:  Nothing can be sold by 

this means, postings must be dated 

and will remain active for 2 months.   

Postings will appear in the next 

month’s newsletter.   Look for the bul-

letin at the next meeting.   

 
                                    ~ Pam Himes 

COMING IN SEPTEMBER... 
SUNFLOWERS WILL BE BLOOMING AT OGQG!! 

C hristal Carter will be teaching “Sunflowers” at the September workshop. For those of you taking the 

workshop, who haven’t worked with wool before, you are in for a treat.  

 

We will be taking signups for the January and February workshops in September. Linda Sackin will be 

teaching a raw edge floral piece which uses large prints. If you want to try raw edge appliqué, this is the 

workshop for you. In February, Sandy Klop will be teaching “Triple Crown” using a jelly roll. Check your 

stash and see if you can find that jelly roll you bought a while ago. This is a great project! Check out the 

samples at the workshop table. 

 

Just a reminder to those who are taking my (Justine’s) workshop in October, make sure you know if you 

are signed up for Tuesday or Thursday. We will be meeting at the Clubhouse in Carol Logue’s complex 

at 15111 Bushard Street, Westminster. As at all workshops, bring your lunch, snacks and drinks. There is 

ample parking. 

 

Any questions? See us at the workshop table or contact us at: Marie Blash: 714-775-8004; marie-

blash@att.net; Justine Gentile:714-962-8447; Ibic@aol.com. 

Magazine  

Subscriptions 

F ons and Porter is offering the Guild an  

opportunity to subscribe or renew at $15 per magazine 

until August 31. They have extended the offer to include 

the following magazines: Fons & Porter's Love of Quilting, 

McCall's Quick Quilts, McCall's Quilting, Quiltmaker and 

Quilter's Newsletter. 

  

If you wish to take advantage of this offer, send a 

$15 check payable to Love of Quilting or each magazine 

ordered to Linda Gray.  Please indicate which magazine(s) 

you are ordering and if each is a new subscription or re-

newal and the address you wish to have the magazine de-

livered to.  I will be sending in the subscription requests 

twice each month until August 15, so if you're interested 

please let me know ASAP. 

  

If you have any questions, please call or e-mail me (714-

777-9354 or lindagray65@sbcglobal.net). 

mailto:Ibic@aol.com
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Anonymous Tina Coyle 

Orange Quilt Bee Kathy Muckenthaler, Mary Lou Ripper 

Flying Geese Carolyn Roquet, Becky Meekhof 

Jenny’s Fabrics Kitty Boman 

M & L Margaret Johnson, Donna Ebnit 

Calico House Lynette Ashton, Norma Millett, Ardelle Stenson,  

Beth Stiel 

Quilter’s Garden Barbara Tegel, Mimi Benvin, Joann Williams 

SewVac Lauretta Garritz, Karen Quane 

Q’s Longarm Quilting Marilyn Pond, Barbara Houck 

Sewing Party Bee Vieira 

Tranquility Quilts Sally Lansing 

Quilter’s Garden Linda Craven 

Jenny’s Fabrics Mickey Mellevold 

Anonymous Elaine Cole, Flo McMillan, Jacqueline Nolan, Pat 

Beachner, Hilda Bunce, Norma Millett,  

Linda Leydekkers, Joann Williams 

PHILANTHROPY DOOR PRIZES 

 

Please  

support our 

sponsors! 

Their gifts 

add a fun  

and useful  

dimension to 

our meet-

ings, and we 

want them 

all to be  

successful! 
  

 

DOOR PRIZES 
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  SUSAN G. KOMEN FOR THE CURE 
          

T his is your last opportunity to purchase a raffle ticket for this treasured quilt made by Mary O'Dris-

coll.  The winning ticket will be drawn at the Race for the cure, Fashion Island, September 23, 

2012.  Linda Majer won the wine charms and Gail Shine won the click it purse.  Those were the incentive 

prizes I had for this month.  Appreciate all the wonderful donations our membership contribute to help 

with the fundraising effort.  Thank you all for your wonderful support. 

        

 YOPLAIT LIDS 

Pink yoplait lids will be in the stores in September.  I will have a container to collect 

them so that OC Komen will get credit for them.   

Remember, only Yoplait pink lidded containers purchased in 2012 count.  If you've 

got anything older, throw them out.  They won't count.                                                                                                                                        
            ~ Barbara Purks    

Friends That Bind 

Meets weekly on Wednesday evenings at 6 pm 

(Group idle at the moment.  Keep checking!) 

Contact:  Carol Logue 714 743-1215 

 

Group Therapy 

Meets 2nd Friday, 10am-1pm 

Orange Quilt Bee 

628 E. Katella Ave. 

Orange, CA 

Contact:  Carol Bock 714-744-6358 

 

Monday Morning Madams 

Meets 1st & 3rd Mondays, 9am-12noon 

Seal Beach, Leisure World 

Contact:  Carol Munn 714-894-5644  

Or Barbara Houck 562 596-6925 

 

Sew Loose  

Meets 3rd Friday 9:30 a.m., rotate homes 

Contact:  Phyllis Lehmann, FV 714-847-9872; 

Ardith Endres, GG 714-534-2444;  

Sally Flatebo, WM 74-894-4150 

Shoreline Sew & Sew 

Meets 1st Wednesday 9:30 a.m. 

Shoreline Baptist Church 

10350 Ellis (Between Brookhurst and Ward) 

Huntington Beach 

Contact:  Linda Webre 714-968-3105 or 

Bobbie Stilwell 714-842-6475 

 

Wholley Piecers Quilting Circle 

Mesa Verde United Methodist Church 

1701 W. Baker St., Costa Mesa 

Contact:  Betsy White 714-540-1893 or 

Eva Jamar 714-964-3028 
 

If you would like to form a new group or  

have room in an unlisted group for new members please 

call Carol Munn 714-894-5644 (cell: 714-496-5607) 

 

If you are interested in an existing group, call the  

contact person directly.  

OGQG FRIENDSHIP GROUPS ARE HAPPENING! 
 

F riendship groups are formed by members of the guild and each group has their own meeting sched-

ule and focus, and are an excellent way to connect with other guild members.   
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  Happy Birthday ! 

Don't  
forget to 

pick up your  
Birthday 

Fat Quarter 
at the next  
meeting! 

Aug 1 Anna Carlson 

Aug 3  Judith Stamper 

Aug 4 Jeri Lopes 

Aug 8 Lynette Ashton 

Aug 8 Dee Hilliard 

Aug 10 Judy Mattson 

Aug 13 Gay Hogan 

Aug 15  Lois Gallagher 

Aug 18 Hilda Bunce 

Aug 18 Carol Logue 

Aug 20  Joyce Chudnofsky 

Aug 20 Susan MacVicar 

Aug 20 Isabella Rodella 

Aug 21 Anne Armstrong 

Aug 21 Julia Ogawa 

Aug 21 Joann Schaum 

Aug 22 Valerie Erskine 

Aug 23 Bonnie Lippincott 

Aug 24 Mary Jean Wells 

Aug 25 Kathy Muckenthaler 

Aug 26 Judy Smith 

Aug 28  Carmen Meraz 

Aug 29 Verla Lambert 

Aug 31 Ginger Titterington 

Sep 1 Phyllis Derigo 

Sep 2 Lauretta Gerritz 

Sep 2 Barbara Houck 

Sep 6 Karen Garkow 

Sep 3   Ursula Hartunian 

Sep 7 Lila Bridgers  

Sep 7 Michael Qualls 

Sep 8 Barbara Wilder 

Sep 9 Jean Rosa 

Sep 11 Ardith Paget 

Sep 13 Marilyn De Boynton 

Sep 13 Phyllis Lehmann 

Sep 14  Lynn McConnell 

Sep 16 Helen Harbour 

Sep 16 Linda  Gotthard 

Sep 18 Kathy Osgood 

Sep 18 Donna J. Patterson 

Sep 18 Florence Shepherd  

Sep 19  Ingrid Vigeant 

Sep 19 Thellis Pittman 

Sep 21 Marsha Herr 

Sep 21  Tricia Savage  

Sep 22 Carolyn Vieley 

Sep 23 Linda Leydekkers 

Sep 23 Carolyn Mohanty 

Sep 26 Janette  Anderson 

Sep 26 Eleanor Cox 

Sep 28 Marylou Mashita 

Sep 29 Margot Taub 

Sep 30 Kay Davis 
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  SHOW & TELL   

Page 12 

Row 1:  Barbara Winkler (2), Laurie Multalipassi 

Row 2:  Mary Lou Ripper (3) 

Row 3   Mary Lou Ripper, Barbara Zaft, Pam Himes 

Row 4:  Linda Majer, Bobbie Johnson, Yvonne Williams 
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Row 1 Diane Wilson, Karen Powel, Denise Nelms 

 

O.G.Q.G. OPPORTUNITY QUILTS 

W e raised over $3,000 with the Woodland Creatures 2012 Opportunity Quilt.  This is our largest 

fundraiser every year. 

 

The 2013 Farmhouse  Opportunity Quilt was displayed in a new location at the IQF, and we sold 360 

tickets for the new quilt.   If you haven’t picked up your ticket packets, please do so soon.   

Kudos to our guild members for their fabric donations and prompt completion of the blocks, and to 

our committee, Marie Blash, Linda Gray, Carol Logue, Joyce Oberle and Ellen Roman for putting the 

quilt together.  Cecilia Hosford did the fabulous quilting.  

 

Volunteers are now needed to form a committee to be in charge of making the Opportunity Quilt for 

2013-14.  A pattern will need to be selected and approval obtained from the pattern maker.   

 



Page 14 DISPATCHER 

  Mail & Newspaper 

Collected.  

  Lawn & Plants 

Watered 

 

11891 Valley View 

Cecilia Quilts 

 

Cecilia Hosford 714-401-3563 

Ceciliaquilts.com 

  Longarm quilting 

Computerized & Freehand 

Steph’s Pet Sitting 

 Over Night Stays  

 Pet Taxi  

 Medication 

Administered Free  

 Call Taffy Harper @ (714) 809-4107 
Licensed, Insured, Bonded, Pet First Aid & CPR Certified 
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HAND QUILTING CLASSES 

MARIE BLASH 

TEACHER, LECTURER 

Call for Times, Dates and Location 

Phone:  714-775-8004 

Email:  marieblash@att.net 
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The ORANGE GROVE QUILTERS GUILD is a tax 

exempt group  organized to promote cooperation 

and the exchange of ideas among those inter-

ested or engaged in quilting and fiber arts; to en-

courage and maintain high standards of design 

and techniques of creative quilting and fiber arts; 

and to inspire personal achievement. 
 

MEMBERSHIP is currently open.  Annual Dues are 

$25.00 per year beginning in February and ending 

in December. Guest donation is $3.00 per  

meeting. 
 

 

MEETINGS:  Doors open at 9:00a.m. The regular 

meeting is 9:30am on the 2nd Wednesday of the 

month. December’s meeting is the 1st Wednes-

day.  Meetings are held at Garden Grove United  

Methodist Church in Acker Hall, located at  

12741 Main Street, Garden Grove, California. 

President Susan Johnson 

1st Vice President Kathy Scharnhorst 

2nd Vice President Gayle Wayne 

Secretary Barbara Zaft 

Treasurer Beckie Welty 

Standing Committees:  

Past President Bonnie Lippincott 

Parliamentarian Linda Gray 

Historian Carol Munn, Barbara Houck 

Librarian Sherry Lincoln 

Membership Joanne Schaum, Penny Soldin 

Newsletter Pam Himes 

Philanthropy Carol Howerton, Susan Derring 

SCCQG Rep Carol Logue 

Ways & Means Glenda McNeil 

Workshops Marie Blash, Justine Gentile 

P.O. Box 453 

Garden Grove, CA 92842-0453 

www.orangegrovequiltersguild.com 


